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the Near East. It also agreed the Board should review the policy
statement on the return of the Secretary of State in preparation
for a report to the National Security Council. Records of the NSC
Planning Board meetings are in S/P-NSC files, lot 62 D 1, "1953,
Record of Planning Board Meetings". The draft revisions of NSC
129/1, including the May 4 text and Staff Study, are in S/P-NSC
files, lot 61 D 167, "Near East (NSC 155)".

No. 134

S/P-NSC files, lot 63 D 351, "NSC 155 Memoranda"

The President's Special Assistant (Cutler) to the Secretary of State

TOP SECRET [WASHINGTON,] May 6, 1953.
DEAR FOSTER: The NSC Planning Board has labored for many

weeks to prepare for Council consideration the attached statement
of policy on the Near East. J The Board believes, however, that the
Council should not consider this report until you and Harold have
returned from your trip, in order that the Board might profit from
your firsthand-impressions of the area.

Although it is not usual to send Council Members drafts of staff
papers, I thought you might find it useful to take this draft with
you on your forthcoming visit to the Near East.

The following points seem to me to call for closer scrutiny and
clarification before the Council finally acts on a Near Eastern
policy:

1 The May 4 Draft Statement of Policy is not printed.
There was attached to the source text a memorandum from Byroade to Bowie,

dated May 31, not printed. According to the memorandum, the May 4 Draft State-
ment of Policy and Staff Study were discussed with the Secretary of State on his
Near Eastern trip. The memorandum reads, in part: "Time did not permit the work-
ing out of a detailed revision of the paper to correspond to our findings during the
trip. Discussion of the substantive matters covered by the paper was extensive how-
ever and I believe the suggested revisions in the attached memorandum would close-
ly correspond to his view. I shall endeavor to clear these exact changes with him
[Dulles] personally as soon as time permits. If this does not prove possible prior to
the next scheduled Planning Board meeting on this paper, I suggest tabling the pro-
posed changes on the part of the Department. Such changes would, of course, be
subject to his approval when he must of necessity consider the paper at a subse-
quent meeting of the Council itself." The memorandum mentioned by Byroade, enti-
tled "Suggested Changes to Planning Board's Statement of Policy and Staff Study of
May 4 on the Near East," undated, is not printed but is attached to this letter in the
S/P-NSC files, lot 63 D 351, "NSC 155 Memoranda".

Two later draft statements of policy dated June 10 and June 17, are similar to the
May 4 text. The June 17 text was considered and amended at the July 9 meeting of
the National Security Council; see Document 144. The June 10 draft is in the S/P-
NSC files, lot 61 D 167, "Near East (NSC 155)", and the June 17 draft is in the S/S-
NSC files, lot 63 D 351, "NSC 155 Memoranda".


